
WAR DEPARTMENT 
BUREAU OF PUBLIC RELATIONS 

WASHINGTON 

Earch 30, 1943 

Private Harold Weisberg 
Co. B. 1229 R. C. 
Fort Dix, New Jersey 

Dear leisberg: 

I should like very much to :Iva you more en-
couraginc news, but it is the policy of the Jar Department 
that only officers be assigned to the Bureau of Public 
Relations. 

In view of this fact, there isnit much more I 
can do. However, I am sending your latter to the proper 
officials and your name shall be noted on our records for 
future reference in the event that something turns up 
which will enable you to put your past experience to use. 

Sincerely, 

ERA/XIS i. FRAZIER, 
Vajor, A. U. S., 
Publications Branch. 


